## **MONTEREY COUNTY**

## RESOURCE MANAGEMENT AGENCY - PLANNING DEPARTMENT



## **MEMORANDUM**

Date: September 7, 2010

To: Mike Novo, Zoning Administrator

From: Ramon Montano, Assistant Planner (831) 883-5169 [

montanor@co.monterey.ca.us

Subject: Continuance of the Venoco project (PLN090120 & 090119 & 090118) from the Zoning

Administrator's meeting on September 9, 2010 to September 31, 2010

Meeting: Zoning Administrator Public Hearing on September 9, 2010, at

1:30 A.M. (Agenda #1)

Staff is recommending the Zoning Administrator continue the Venoco application (PLN090120 & 090119 & 090118) from the public hearing of September 9, 2010 to the September 30, 2010 meeting. This continuance is to allow the public additional time to review and comment on the second circulation of the Initial Study prepared by the County for the Venoco project. This request is supported by two members of the public who have informed staff that they were not afforded the opportunity to comment on said document. The Planning Department has agreed to request a continuance of 22 days to allow comments to be made by Mr. Steve Craig of the Ventana Conservation Land Trust, and the Center for Biological Diversity.